May 21, 2021
Dear Classmates,

50 Years since graduation from Sidney High School!! We are planning a time to visit and reconnect with “old”
friends. Going through the list of graduates, | have so memories of each one of you, our years growing up
together, adventures we had, classes we had together. We hope you can come and share your memories, tell us
about your family and what you have been doing the past 50 years!

Here are the details:

Dates: August6 and 7

Place: Elks Club, Sidney, Montana
Time: 5:30 until closing

Food: A light meal will be served both evenings from 5:30 until 8. If you want to eat together, join us then. The
bar will be open all evening to buy drinks.

Cost: Free will offering. If there is more money than our expenses, we will donate that money to Sidney High
School to the Dollars for Scholars scholarship. The class of 1971 will be acknowledged as the donor.

Places to stay: (It’s fair time in Sidney, so if you plan on coming and need a place to stay, it would be a good idea
to make a reservation soon)

Golden Prairie Best Western 406-433-4560
Lone Tree Inn 406-433-4520

Richland Inn and Suites 406-433-6400
Wingate by Wyndham 406-433-3100
Microtel Inn by Wyndham 406-482-9011
Mainstay Suites 406-488-1000
Candlewood Suites 406-482-9692

We would like to know how many of you will be able to come so we can let the caterer know. You can send me an
email at janlarsenbakko@gmail.com, phone me (406-208-4022) or send a note to my home address: Jan Bakko,
4147 Wells Place, Billings, MT 59106.

Please have the information to us by July 4.

Those of us planning this event (Lance, Lee, Ed, Garth and |) hope to see you on August 6 and 7 in Sidney. |
hope all of you can come.... can’t wait to see you!

Jan Larsen Bakko
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